
WROXETER & UPPINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 12th SEPTEMBER 2016 AT 7.30PM

 AT THE WROXETER HOTEL, WROXETER

PRESENT: Councillors B. Nelson, V. Amos, J. Davies, P. Davies, M. Millington, S. Rowlands, and I. Sherwood
Clerk: Mrs F Gee

Also in attendance: Shropshire Councillor Claire Wild and Mr Chris Taylor
37/1617
PUBLIC SESSION
There were no members of the public in attendance.

38/1617
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
No apologies were received.
39/1617
DECLARATIONS OF DISCLOSABLE PECUNIARY INTERESTS AND DISPENSATION REQUESTS 

None were received

40/1617
BROADBAND – CONNECTING SHROPSHIRE
Mr Chris Taylor had been invited to attend to explain the progress on improving broadband coverage in the Shropshire Council area.  He explained that they were in the process of closing down the first phase of delivery and whilst there is the intention to install a new cabinet in the Uppington area, as the area was still covered by copper wire, and many properties would be too far away, so few properties were expected to benefit.  It was hoped that the second phase of the contract would benefit both the Wroxeter and Uppington areas.
Mr Taylor explained that funding had been obtained for the second phase and that they were currently in the process of putting together tenders that would hopefully deliver about 90 to 95% broadband coverage over the Shropshire Council area.  He explained that Shropshire Council had not been able to provide match funding as originally hoped so contracts had had to be renegotiated and funding sourced from other organisations.  Current providers were also being contacted to see if they had any commercial plans for the area and a number have already responded highlighting where there are expected to be gaps in coverage.   He explained that they would be prioritising properties with less than 15 mb and business premises.  Due to the nature of the Shropshire area, there would still be properties with very limited coverage.
Mr Taylor explained that at this stage he did not know what improvements Wroxeter and Uppington could expect, but that they would do their best within the constraints of the contract.  He explained that consideration was being given to splitting the contract into lots which may make it more attractive to smaller companies to bid, but that they were still gathering data to support this split.  He explained that any contract awarded would have to offer an open access to all commercial providers, allowing them to use the new infrastructure.
Several members commented on the poor coverage they were currently receiving and how expensive it was when they had looked at satellite coverage.  Mr Taylor explained that there were wireless providers in the area and he thought that Userve would be available to connect to.  He explained that there were also grants/vouchers available to residents to reduce connection costs.  To connect to Userve, residents would need to have a clear line of sight to the Wrekin transmitter.
The Chairman enquired as to how many properties would be likely to benefit from this second phase, but Mr Taylor explained that until contracts were awarded, this would not be known and that as they were also a very small team, they had not been able to drill down to specifics.  He was also asked if the Brexit vote was likely to affect the project and he confirmed that at this stage, it was not.  
The Chairman thanked Mr. Taylor for attending.

41/1617
REPORT FROM COUNCILLOR WILD

Councillor Wild had nothing to report.
42/1617
MINUTES OF THE COUNCIL MEETING HELD ON 11 JULY 2016

Resolved (without opposition)

That the Minutes of the meeting held on 11 July 2016 be approved, subject to Councillor Sherwood’s attendance being recorded and signed by the Chairman.
43/1617
MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

There were none.

44/1617
PLANNING MATTERS

It was reported that notification of a discharge of conditions had been received for 16/03726/DIS – New House, Wroxeter.  No comments were made on this application.
45/1617 
WEBSITE
The Clerk reported that she had now received training from Councillor Beresford-Brown on using the website and had uploaded the draft minutes from the last meeting to the website successfully.  She was however experiencing difficulties on obtaining a password from Hugo Fox as they would only give an hour’s window to set up a password and she was currently working during the hours that they operated.  
46/1617 
PLAY AREA
The Vice Chairman reported that the baby swing seats had now been replaced and following receipt of the report she had checked the supports that had been identified as a moderate risk.  It had been previously agreed that contact numbers would not be put up at the site, and the wall that was referred to in the report was not in the Council’s ownership and so out of their control.  
It was felt that some of the wooden posts in the play area would benefit from a coat of creosote and the Chairman volunteered to paint any posts that were identified.  It was agreed that the Vice Chairman carry out a further inspection based on the report and give an update on her findings at the next meeting. 
47/1617
DONNINGTON CHARITABLE FOUNDATION

The Chairman explained that the charitable foundation had been set up to provide educational equipment and materials to children in the Parish and to support them in their education.  They had been relying on interest received to then support any applications, and were now receiving very little interest/return on the sum left.  The Chairman had now been contacted by Mrs Eade who was looking to close down the trust as the last trustee of the charity had now died, and Santander had confirmed that they would be happy to release the funds if local children’s groups could be identified. To do this they were asking that the Parish Council send a letter supporting the release of the moneys and suggest groups in the area that should benefit from the funding.
The Chairman suggested that the local Scout/Guide Association be contacted and any groups local to the parish be invited to put forward ideas of how they would spend the money should their application for funding be successful.  It was also suggested that the juniors from both the cricket club and the football club also be invited to apply.  It was thought that there was approximately £3,000 available.

The Chairman agreed to feed back to Mrs Eade on the children’s organisations that had been suggested.

48/1617
FINANCIAL MATTERS

The Chairman reported that he had not received any bills since the last meeting and that there would be an invoice from Wroxeter Hotel for that night’s meeting.  Authorisation was given for this to be paid.
Resolved (without opposition)

that the Chairman be authorised to pay the Wroxeter Hotel for use of the meeting room.
49/1617
CORRESPONDENCE
The resurfacing works detailed in the agenda were noted.  No other correspondence had been received.
50/1617
PARISH MATTERS

Councillor Davies reported that he had received notification from Severn Trent Water of work to be carried out at Norton Crossroads starting 29th September.  Work was expected to take one month.

It was noted that the Wroxeter Hotel had now provided additional parking for functions on the left hand side grassed area.  Following the last Parish Council meeting a further complaint had been received about vehicles parking on the road.  The Chairman had spoken to Mr Hall, the Manager, who had hoped to be able to attend the meeting to explain what had happened.  The Chairman explained that the event that had caused the issues had been a daytime family fun day with fairground attractions which had covered much of the parking space.  Buses had been laid on to bring people to the event, but most had driven.  Parking had been offered in David Millington’s field but this was after most people had parked.  The police had been called by a resident, but they had not found any breach of the law.  The manager had apologised for what had happened and explained that he had tried to anticipate the issues by asking for the provision of a bus, and would try to ensure that it did not happen again. Complaints were also received about noise from the event, particularly from the public address system.
It was reported that Councillor Beresford-Brown had resigned as his wife had just been appointed to a new job and they would be moving out of the area.  The Council wished to record their thanks for Councillor Beresford-Brown’s key involvement in parish matters and in particular, all his hard work on the Council’s new website.

The Chairman had notified Councillors of an additional item and circulated a proposed contract for the new clerk.
It was proposed and seconded that the public and clerk be excluded for the next item.

Resolved (without opposition)

That the public and clerk be excluded during discussion of the next item.

51/1617
CLERKS CONTRACT
Resolved (without opposition)
That the contract be revisited at the next meeting and that the Clerk be started on point 21, raising to point 22 at the end of a six month probationary period.
The clerk was invited back into the meeting and agreed to the salary scale proposed and the contract being revisited at the next meeting.  
The Chairman declared the meeting closed at 21.25 pm.

SIGNED (CHAIRMAN)

DATED

NEXT MEETING – 14 NOVEMBER  2016, AT THE WROXETER HOTEL, 7.30PM 
.
Clerk Fiona Gee, 7 Bazeley Way, WEM, SY4 5QN  

